Christian County Commission
July 17, 2008

Convene

Presiding Commissioner John Grubaugh called the meeting of the County Commission to order at 10:00
a.m. on July 17, 2008 at the County Commission Office. Attendance: John Grubaugh, Present: Bill
Barnett, Present: Tom Huff, Present. County Clerk, Kay Brown taking the minutes.

10:00 a.m. Dave Woolery, DNR RE: Ozone Program

Those present for the meeting were County Consultant, Jim Bresee, George Van Hoesen, Christian County
Health Department, Cindy Bilyeu, Melissa Wagner, Emergency Management Director, Phil Amtower and
Donna Osborn of the Christian County Headliner.

The Commission met with Dave Woolery of the Department of Natural Resources to discuss the Ozone
Program. Mr. Woolery stated that the EPA has changed the acceptable Ozone level to a lower level for the
cities and counties. DNR has set up monitoring stations in response to the EPA directive to identity counties
at risk. Greene County is at risk and Christian County is on the edge. The EPA has created a list of
standards that the cities and counties must comply with. According to Mr. Woolery, Doug Neidigh, , of the
Ozark Clean Air Alliance would like to meet with the Christian County , the County Health Department and
Ozark and Nixa to create a plan to comply with the new EPA requirements .

Western Commissioner Bill Barnett asked if their will be money available for this mandate .

Mr. Woolery responded that he didn't know of any money to implement this mandate . The down side is that
entities that do not comply with the EPA Ozone standards could possibly have restrictions placed upon
development. The Commission set a meeting for July 21st at 11:00 a.m. to meet with Mr. Enidgh for more
information.

Motion/Vote - 11:00 a.m. Appointments to the Board of Equalization

Eastern Commissioner Tom Huff made a motion to appoint Dewey Lassley and Brenda Hobbs to the
Christian County Board of Equalization. Bill Barnett seconded the motion. The motion passed by vote:
John Grubaugh (Yes), Bill Barnett (Yes), Tom Huff (Yes).

Ordinance - 07-17-08-01 -

Marshfield Road 11:15 a.m.-- The Commission approved and signed the Right-of-Way Warranty Deed for
Marshfield Road to transfer additional right-of-way to Common 1 Road District. The County Clerk attested the
signing. The grantors are Jessica and Geoff Rutherford.

Motion/Vote - Approve the July 14th, 2008 Minutes

Eastern Commissioner Tom Huff made a motion to approve the July 14, 2008 minutes Bill Barnett
seconded the motion. The motion passed by vote: John Grubaugh (Yes), Bill Barnett (Yes), Tom Huff
(Yes).

o,

Jfﬁlybrubaugh/ﬁ@_&idfﬁg Commissiongr/
18K 17, 2008 S T




